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Northern Police Cross Country League

Annual General Meeting
Annual General Meeting held at Osmotherley Youth Hostel, following the last fixture on Wednesday 5 March 2008.

Minutes
1. Opening of meeting by Chairman
Ian Campbell opened the meeting stating it would be his last appearance as Chairman and wished to thank everyone for their support over the years as well as the kind retirement gift that the League had presented to him prior to the meeting.

2. Attendance
Mr Ian Campbell

Supt Bryan Lawton

SC Steve Broadbent
Ms Heather Mitchell

PC Kendra White

PS Malcolm Fowler

Ms Kath Winrow

PS Dave Wood
PC Andy Lakeland

3. Apologies for absence
PS Stuart Altoft
4. Minutes from the previous meeting held 7 March 2007
Voted a true record
5. Matters arising from minutes not already on agenda
No matters arising

6. Election of officials

(i) Chairman
The current Chairman, Ian Campbell formally gave notice of his retirement. A retirement gift had already been presented to Ian before the meeting. During the presentation he was thanked for his valued support of the league over countless years of being Chairman.

It had been agreed that funds from the League account would be used to purchase a retirement gift on behalf of the participating police forces to mark his retirement.

The secretary proposed that Supt Bryan Lawton be nominated as the new league chairman. There had been no other nominations. This proposal was seconded by members of the committee present.

(ii) Secretary/Treasurer
There were no other nominations and SC Steve Broadbent was happy to stand again in this post.
7. Force representatives

Current force representatives were identified as detailed below. Each person was willing to continue in this post for another year.
	Lancashire
	SC Steve Broadbent
	Cleveland
	PC Kendra White

	G.M.P.
	PS Dave Wood
	Merseyside
	No secretary

	Cheshire
	PS Malcolm Fowler
	North Yorkshire
	PC Angela Went

	Cumbria
	Ms Kath Winrow
	North Wales
	Mr David Owens

	West Yorkshire
	Ms Heather Mitchell
	BTP
	No secretary

	Humberside
	PS Stuart Altoft
	Durham
	No secretary

	South Yorkshire
	PC Andy Lakeland
	Northumbria
	No secretary


8. Secretary's report and account sheet for 2007/2008
Results and account summary circulated at the meeting

9. Subscriptions for 2008/2009 season
The Secretary/Treasurer was happy for the next season subscription to be £40.

10. League fixture list for 2008/2009 season
The following dates were decided:-

Fixture 1 - Cumbria 08/10/2008
Fixture 2 - Cleveland 29/10/2008 
Fixture 3 - South Yorkshire 19/11/2008
Fixture 4 - Derbyshire 10/12/2008 

Fixture 5 - West Yorkshire 07/01/2009
Fixture 6 - Humberside 28/01//2009
Fixture 7 - Lancashire 11/02/2009
Fixture 8 - GMP 25/02/2009 

11. Guest Runners
The secretary expressed concern for guest runners competing in the league. There were two issues, insurance and confusion and inconsistencies with subsequent results as there had been some instances where guests had been included in the official results.

At the last meeting there were exceptions given to those forces who could provide insurance cover for guests. However, the secretary still argued that the inconsistency from fixture to fixture could cause confusion among members from other forces. 

Really a blanket ban was the only way forward otherwise mistakes could be made both in cover of insurance and in respect of guest runners being counted as legitimate force runner. 
He proposed that only police runners be allowed to compete in fixtures with no exceptions. 

The committee agreed to this proposal and ruling.
12. 2008 Printed Annual Report

Last year a formal report had been printed by Force Travel free of charge. The committee agreed it was a great idea. The secretary would see if he could arrange for a report for 2007/2008 season.
13. Police Sport UK Athletics Website

The secretary had now created a formal site at www.policesport.org giving detailed information on all PSUK running events.
14. Proposal to create ‘Northern Police 10K League’
This was discussed at length. It was decided that each force explore the possibility of a suitable venue in each force area and resume talks later in the year. Perhaps three fixtures could be considered.
15. Proposed shared coach hire to Police Sport UK 10 Event - September

There was interest from some forces and perhaps enough to fill a 50 seat coach. However, it was felt that there were problems with journey times for those getting on the coach in Lancashire and GMP then travelling east to collect the Yorkshire and Derbyshire members. 

It was therefore decided that forces would make their own transport arrangements.

16. Other forthcoming police fixtures
British Police Fell Race - Cumbria - May 2008 
Details of events would be posted on the PSUK Athletics website.
17. Any other business
No other business.
18. Closure of meeting

